
  

  
 

 

      

Rt Hon Robert Jenrick MP 
Minister of State for Immigration 
Home Office 
Direct Communications Unit 
2 Marsham Street 
London 
SW1P 4DF 

22 May 2023 
 
Dear Mr Jenrick,  
 
Offshore wind workers Immigration Rules concession   
DECS Ref: MIN/0577273/23 
 
It was disappointing to receive your response which dismisses out of hand the concerns of businesses 
who are trying to play their part in growing the economy and delivering the UK’s net zero ambitions.  
 
If the government refuses to grant an extension to the offshore wind farm worker concession, how do you 
intend to plug the gap in skills that is holding so many businesses back at this critical time?  
 
We hope you will take the opportunity to visit the North-east of Scotland in the coming months. Aberdeen 
and Grampian Chamber of Commerce would gladly convene a roundtable with a number of firms affected 
by these and related challenges so you can hear of the problems directly and work with us to develop a 
solution. Please do let us know when you are available and we will make arrangements accordingly.  
 
Yours sincerely,  
 
 
 
 
Russell Borthwick        
Chief Executive         
Aberdeen & Grampian Chamber of Commerce     
 
 
Copy to: 
Andrew Bowie as Parliamentary Under Secretary of State  
Department for Energy Security and Net Zero  
 


